

April 21, 2022

Subject: EcoVadis platform - Letter to suppliers

Dear Suppliers and Partners,

As an organization dedicated to producing electricity in a sustainable and responsible manner, we place great importance on forging relationships with suppliers who share our values in terms of ethics, health, safety and environmental stewardship. As such, we are constantly striving to find better ways to incorporate environmental, social and governance (ESG) considerations into our procurement practices. Supply chain responsibility is one of the stated priorities in our corporate social responsibility (CSR) strategy.

ESG performance factors into all decisions involving our clients, investors and communities and we treat transparency as an integral part of all our operations. Our desire to measure and constantly improve our practices is what originally led us in 2021 to seek out an assessment from EcoVadis, the world's most trusted provider of business sustainability ratings.

In keeping with our commitment to CSR, we are approaching our business partners and asking them to take part in this assessment by registering with the EcoVadis platform. You will soon be receiving an email invitation from EcoVadis to get the process underway. We would be very appreciative to receive your input: the goods or services we source from you are directly linked to our CSR objectives, and your participation is the key to making sure we achieve these objectives.

After completing the assessment, you will be issued a sustainability score from EcoVadis, along with a detailed description of where your organization shines and where further progress can be made.

In my capacity as President and CEO of Boralex, I would like to impress upon you how vital we consider joining forces with business partners whose dedication to sustainability and transparency in their own CSR efforts is aligned with our own. Note that preferred supplier status will be closely linked to these EcoVadis ratings and taken under advisement in our sourcing decisions.

Thank you in advance for investing the time and effort both in this exercise and in our relationship and for supporting this strategic initiative aimed at enhancing the sustainability of our supply chain and our industry as a whole.

Best regards,



Patrick Decostre
President and CEO

Phone: 514-284-9890











